Minutes of Westridge Homeowners Association

August 8, 2013

Members present:

Henry Heidt

Paula Maniscalco

Lori Carpenter

Andy Langsam

Glenn Shealy

Mike Rothrock
Members Absent:
Elaine Giardino

Bob Watson

Jim Brooks

Beth Lewandowski

Treasurer’s Report:
Lori Carpenter, Treasurer, reported that three homes have not paid.  Dennis Fish still owes $225.  Charno has never paid and owes $705 so a lien should be put on their property.  Mike will send Henry an e-mail on how to put a lien on someone’s property. 

Lori reported the bank balance as of today is $75,467.22.  This is probably too much money but need to keep at least a one-year buffer.  Lori said the fiscal year starts October 1st.
Lori presented the budget for next year.  She said the proposed budget is contingent upon dues staying at $195.  Snow removal last year was less than budgeted.  

There was a discussion about changing the annual dues amount due to the excessive bank balance.  It was finally agreed by the Board to reduce the dues to $180/year if paid on time and previous years’ dues are paid up.  Any late payments would still be $225.  The Board will re-evaluate the dues annually.

Landscaping Report:

Glen Shealy reported that the homeowner on Thorndale is still complaining of drainage problems due to swale not working and mushroom farm runoff.  

The pathway between Bellefield and Willowbend needs overgrowth that covers the trees removed.  The contractor recommends doing this in the winter.  

Glenn is to have South Pond pond cleared of shrubs surrounding the pond so that the pond is visible.

Glenn will determine with Forever Green when open spaces should be bush-hogged.

Henry Heidt suggested that entrance landscaping easements need to be cleaned up.  He agreed to contact Stein Tree Service to see if they would be able to do that.
Westridge Webpage:

We need to update the webpage before the annual meeting.  Henry will do this.  We need an e-mail mailing list – Bob Watson to supply.  Paula suggested that we need letterhead.  Henry will check with Elaine whether we already have it.
Annual Meeting:

It was agreed to meet on September 24th at the Hockessin Fire Hall and the invitation letter needs to be mailed out to the homeowners in the beginning of September.  
We need to include proxy statement and an opportunity for the homeowners to nominate others for positions on the Board.  The date on the signs won’t need to be changed – just the year removed.  They are to be put up the week before the meeting.  We need to confirm who has which signs.

We will nominate members for Board positions as follows:

President – Henry Heidt

Vice President – Paula Maniscalco

Secretary – Elaine Giardino

Treasurer – Lori Carpenter

Landscape Chairman – Glenn Shealy

ARC Chairman – (Andy Langsam finding replacement)

At Large:

Mike Rothrock

Jim Brooks

Bob Watson

Executive Session:

The Board met in executive session to discuss open space issues.

Minutes by Terry Ann Heidt (substituting for Elaine Giardino).
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